
Harlow District Council Town Centre North Development Brief Adoption 

Statement 

Adoption Date: 20 September 2023 

 

Notice is hereby given that the Town Centre North Development Brief was formally adopted by 

Harlow District Council on 20 September 2023. 

The Town Centre North Development Brief has been prepared to guide the regeneration and 

redevelopment of the area south of Fourth Avenue, north of Broad Walk, east of Haydens Road and 

west of the bus station. It is a material consideration in the determination of planning applications 

for this area. The aim of the brief is to identify areas for redevelopment and regeneration and ensure 

it is delivered comprehensively. This will support the viability and vitality of this part of the town 

centre.  

The Town Centre North Development Brief, this Adoption Statement and a summary schedule of 

representations received can be viewed and downloaded from the Council’s website here: 

Supplementary planning documents and guidance | Harlow Council.  

Enquiries should be addressed to Forward Planning, Civic Centre, The Water Gardens CM20 1WG or 

by email to Myharlow@harlow.gov.uk  

 

Paul MacBride 

Forward Planning Manager  

https://www.harlow.gov.uk/planning-and-building-control/planning-policy/harlow-local-development-plan/supplementary-planning
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